COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

February 21, 2008
The February Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Karin Cooper called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  The following members were present:  Susan Carty, Karin Cooper, Kathryn Draine, Peter Glatz, Naomi Hicks, Betty Kelley, Marilyn Martin, Suzy Pelovsky, and Lou Ann Smith.
Betty Kelley motioned and Suzy Pelovsky seconded the acceptance of the December minutes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.  A transfer of $2500 from the Money Market account to the checking account was made to cover monthly expenses.  The tax return is yet to be paid.  Correction on Budget report – CD 6 month matures on 7/20/08.
Future Programs:  Peter Glatz reported that he is looking at John Flynn as a speaker in 2009.  John Flynn requires a minimum of two workshops.  Peter is to verify if lecture and workshop is sufficient or is lecture plus two workshops necessary.
Programs:  Susan Carty reported that LuJean Seagal is set for March and the supply list has been received for her class.  Susan will not be here in May and will need someone to cover for her.  She also announced that Cathe Hedrick has volunteered to run the silent auction.
Workshops:  Suzy Pelovsky reported that this month’s workshop had 17 people and so far 8 have signed up for next month.  Suzy will notify other local guilds of the availability for the next workshop.
New business:  
· Lou Ann Smith was introduced as the new Webmistress.

· Increasing Membership:  Suzy Pelovsky suggested giving each member a pass to allow them to bring a guest to one General Meeting a year.  A motion was made by Betty Kelley and seconded by Marilyn Martin.  Board approved the motion beginning with the 2008-2009 fiscal year.
· Karin Cooper received a request from the Camarillo Guild to borrow forms and quilt stands to use at their show in May.  They also requested an opportunity to sell tickets to their show at our March and April meetings – pre-show cost $5, day of show cost $7.

· Quilts Of Valor Foundation Southern California Association – Karin reported that QOV is making quilts for service personnel wounded in Iraq and Afghanistan.  They have patterns available on their website for a block of the month.
· Harvest of Colors:  Karin Cooper had several items for the quilt show.  Kathy Draine was asked to pass them along.

· Advertising opportunity – 5th Annual Calendar of Fundraisers 2008 published by the Santa Barbara Independent.

· Goleta Library contract – signed contract to be given to Linda Boynton De Sepulveda.  Two free passes to the quilt show to be given to the Library Director.

· Santa Barbara Main Library – need to verify the contract has been executed
· Chumash donation – verify they have been sent a Thank You for their donation

· Chaucer’s Books – opportunity to use their window for display advertising quilt show

Board Nominations:  Kathy Draine reported for Darilyn Kisch.  Four board positions remain unfilled – President, VP Current Programs, Corresponding Secretary, and Parliamentarian.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

